Jean Vanier Parent School Council Meeting Minutes April 26, 2018

Attendees:  Shawna Molnar, Gail Rockwell, Barb Rafuse, Shannon Warawa, Carrie Desjarlais, Nancy Famulak, Gordon Marshall, Rosie Conrad

Meeting called to order at 6:06pm by Rosie.
Gordon said opening prayer.
Approval of last months minutes, Shawna motioned and Shannon seconded, approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Salisbury Fundraiser made $1275, this was comparable to the cookie fundraiser last year, however only 32 students participated.  We will try this fundraiser one more time, and possibly gauge the interest of the community in this fundraiser.  Possibly look at a later date, look to switch the times with BUCPS with regards to their bar b q fundraiser.
At the end of March there was $20,622,52 in the account, however approximately $15,000 of those dollars are spoken for.  This amount does not include the Salisbury fundraiser money.
Bingo:  $250 was donated to the Humboldt Broncos fundraiser taking place in Sherwood Park from both the buckets and the bonanza at the Bingo, they will identify that this money came from Jean Vanier School.  
Additionally no one has stepped up to coordinate the Bingo for next year at this time.
A big thank you to all the volunteers we had, the students from ABJ were fantastic as well, PSC has requested that this information be passed on through Gordon.
Principal’s Report:  
Gordon Marshall - 
1. Mrs. Boehm will be off on medical leave for the next 4-6 weeks our thoughts and prayers are with her and the doctors as she undergoes surgery tomorrow.
2. We congratulate Mrs. Boehm for being named Principal to St. John XXIII in Fort Saskatchewan for next year!
3. Some of our students will be receiving their first holy communion this Sunday, April 29 at the 10:30 am mass.
4. April 27th is a PD Day where the staff will hear Dr. Jody Carrington.  There is also a parent evening which now has a wait list!
5. We will be celebrating Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at Jean Vanier the week of May 28th.  More details to follow.
6. REAL Foundation Golf tournament is May 23 at Broadmoor Golf Course.  This is free to enter, but there is a request for donations to support projects.  If anyone is aware of business or corporations that would like to donate, it would be appreciated.
7. Some of our new library furniture is in place with some flexible seating to arrive shortly We added a new multi-touch smart board to help develop the space as a learning commons – parent council was provided a demonstration at this meeting, the multi-touch portion allows several students to work on the board at once.
8. A huge thank you to Kelly Davis for the amazing reading buddy bench!  Many of the parents at the meeting shared stories of their children using this bench and their appreciation for it.
9. Our makerspace kick-off event with the Leprechaun traps was a big success with the students.  There are plans for future activities to allow the grade levels to work together again, there will be a yearly plan for this.
10. The gr. 4 students completed the annual CAT 4 standardized test.  Marks will be sent out.
11. May 1st the gr. 2 & 3 are going to see the Edmonton symphony
12. May 3rd the Gr. 4 students will go to St. Theresa for an orientation morning and the whole school will celebrate the living rosary in the afternoon.  All are welcome!
13. May 4th the grade one student will be celebrating Arbor Day at Broadmoor Park.
14. May 8th is the RCMP horse visit.
15. [bookmark: _GoBack]It was announced today that Superintendent Michael Hauptman will be going on a secondment to Alberta Education beginning June 1st, Sean Haggerty will be acting in the Superintendent role for this year of secondment.
16. Next year our division will be moving forward with some changes to our Student services Facilitator role and our counselor role.  Next year we will have a .5 Collaborative Response Coordinator and a .5 Family Wellness worker.  The Collaborative Response Coordinator will work to identify all of the needs of all students, they will not be working with just one group of students – this will be a teacher.  The Family Wellness Worker will work with students and families, more in the vein of a social work piece.  

The results form the survey were received and the request was that parent council would provide some input in regards to what the strengths are at JV and what some challenges may be.  We looked at Faith Formation, Wellness (students, staff and families), Quality Learning Environments, Engagement and Improvement.

The following was provided in regards to strengths at the school:
	Grade 4 buddies
	Integration
	Faith Formation
	Assemblies
	Grade 4 Leadership
	Parent Involvement

The following was provided in regards to challenges at the school:
	Parent Involvement
	Grade 4 Agendas
	Tech use in all classes
	Tech Parent classes – FWW
	Challenging students at all levels

Mrs. Rafuse brought forward that the Grade 4 Farewell will be on June 27 in the afternoon.
For Mothers Day the Grade 4 class would be doing a poetry café, gifts of time – May 11 
For Fathers Day the Grade 4 class will be doing a building project – June 15

Strathcona County has supported a garden box for outside the front of the school, there will be a team working on creating the garden.

Thank you for the treats at the conferences.
Next few weeks the competency that will be focused on is communication.


Updates:
Salisbury Fundraiser:  As above
Bingo:  As above
New Business:
Fellowship Morning with Parents and Grandparents:  June 4, 2018 is appreciation assembly in the morning.  PSC will look to work with this as well.
Lunches:  Growing concerns with number of students asking for a lunch – this topic was tabled as it was brought forward by someone not in attendance.  Will look for further clarification for next meeting.
Fun Day BBQ:  School will set the date, not set yet.
Hot Lunch New Vendor:  Tabled as brought forward by someone not in attendance.  
Next Meeting:  Thursday, May 24 at 6pm.  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:24pm by Shawna
